University Staff Council Minutes
Approved
1. Chance Haugen began discussion at 2:00 pm on November 17, 2009.  
2. The following members were present and welcomed.  New member, Roger Robinson, was in attendance – he replaced Wendy Thompson.    
Members in attendance were:

	Council Member                    Term
	Category
	Present
	Meetings Held Since Appointment
	Meetings Attended Since Appointment

	Banks, Carla (Vice Pres.)              2010               
	4
	Y
	19
	14

	Behrens, Jon                            2010
	1
	Y
	18
	12

	Bowers, Catherine                 2011
	3
	Y
	7
	5

	Cochran, Montana                 2010
	3
	Y
	19
	12

	Davis, Jonathan                      2011
	4
	Y
	7
	6

	Giard, Carol                             2010
	6
	Y
	19
	12

	Hall, Ronnie                             2011
	1
	Y
	7
	6

	Haugen, Chance (Pres.)            2010
	1
	Y
	19
	19

	Kimsey, Karl                             2010
	3
	Y
	19
	6

	Maples, Matt                          2011
	1
	N
	7
	5

	Park, Cherel                             2011
	5
	Y
	7
	4

	Robinson, Roger                     2011
	7
	Y
	1
	1

	Schiller, Jack (Past Pres.)             2009
	7
	Y
	40
	31

	Sparks, Carrah (Tres.)                2010
	5
	N
	19
	12

	Stevens, Scott                         2010
	7
	N
	15
	10

	Womble, Lynsee (Sec.)             2010
	5
	Y
	19
	16


       II.
     Approve Minutes:
· Jonathan moved to approve the October minutes, Montana 2nd, motion passed. 
III. Treasurer’s Report (Chance):
· Not much happened this month but we did receive the interest earned on our accounts. 
IV. New Business:
· Campus Master Plan
· They discussed the Master Plan during President’s Council.  The last plan was done in 1982 or 1984 and some of the ideas were done over the years.  The new Master Plan has taken parking and residence halls in to consideration.  There will be some Town Hall meetings in Jan. or Feb. to explain the new plan.  Jon reminded us to take the plan with a grain of salt.  These are just ideas and most of it will be based on enrollment.  Chance asked us to review the plan and bring up any ideas or concerns at the next meeting. 
· Employee of the Month
· Chance said that only three Staff Council Members were in attendance at the last Employee of the Month Reception.  He would like to see more people at the events.  Do we need to change something?  
· Members agreed that the late notice and having to work with the President’s schedule makes it hard to come to each reception.  Jack suggested that we set up a phone tree to call each staff council member before each reception to help remind us.  Everyone agreed that this seemed like a good idea.  Please give your phone number to Chance. 

· Active Shooter Program

· Thursday, November 19 from 2:30 – 4:00 in CC 335.  Please try to come if you have never been. 
V. Old Business
· Blood Drive
· November 16th – 19th 
· Please encourage people in your department to donate. (
· “You Make a Difference” Campaign
· We passed out the candy to all of the staff council members.
· Please try to pass out the candy in your area before we break for Thanksgiving.

· If there is a new employee in your area and you need another candy bar, let Lynsee know. 

· Staff Council Web Page

· Please meet in front of the water fountain today at 2:45 for the Staff Council group photo with Rik. 
· If you haven’t had your individual photo taken by Rik yet, please schedule a time to do that soon. 
VI. Other Business 
· Hanging Funds – We voted and agreed to donate $100 to the Hanging back in August – the money was requested. 
· Jack passed out old ballots for each category to vote for new staff council members.  Please look over the ballots and talk to people in your category to see if they might be interested in serving on Staff Council. 
ADJOURNMENT:

Next meeting:

December 15, 2009 @ 2:00 PM, JBK Room 11
Submitted by Lynsee Womble
